JANUARY 15, 2008 PLANNING COMMISSION MINUTES

a.
Public Hearing and Action on Ann Arbor Township Parcels Annexation and Zoning (4 sites), 3.66 acres total, 485 Riverview Drive, 2810 Glazier Way, 810 Riverview Court, 3444 East Huron River Drive.  A request to annex these parcels into the City and zone them for single-family residential use – Staff Recommendation:  Approval

Thacher explained the proposal.

Noting no further speakers, Pratt declared the public hearing closed.

Moved by Carlberg, seconded by Borum, that the Ann Arbor City Planning Commission hereby recommends that the Mayor and City Council approve the Ann Arbor Township Annexation (3444 East Huron River Drive) and R1A (Single-Family Dwelling District) Zoning.

Moved by Carlberg, seconded by Borum, that the Ann Arbor City Planning Commission hereby recommends that the Mayor and City Council approve the Ann Arbor Township Annexation (2810 Glazier Way, 485 Riverview Drive and 180 Riverview Court) and R1B (Single-Family Dwelling District) Zoning.

Bona asked how staff arrived at the recommendation for R1B zoning for 2810 Glazier Way, noting that it appeared from the zoning map that the neighborhood was still in the township.

Lloyd stated that staff based its recommendation for a zoning classification by consulting the master plan for the area, looking at the configuration and lot sizes of the existing parcels, and the surrounding zoning.  

Potts asked if this parcel were large enough to be divided.

Lloyd replied yes.

Edward Powsner, owner of 485 Riverview Drive, asked why his property was recommended for R1B zoning, rather than R1A.

Pratt stated that a study was done by a previous Planning Commission that looked at the parcels in that area, which resulted in sound logic and reasoning for the R1B zoning classification.  He said this decision was recently questioned by City Council, noting that Council came to the conclusion that it was appropriate for the area west and north of Geddes Avenue to be zoned R1B.

Lloyd stated that the minimum lot size requirement for the R1A zoning was 20,000 square feet.  If the Powsner property were zoned R1A, he said, it would become nonconforming and the City tried to avoid creating nonconforming properties.  He stated that staff would contact Mr. Powsner to further explain this and answer questions.

A vote on the motions showed:



YEAS:
Bona, Borum, Carlberg, Emaus, Mahler, Potts, Pratt, Westphal



NAYS:
None



ABSENT:
Lowenstein

Motion carried.
